

COASTAL WALKWAY UPDATE

PO Box 21, Oaklands Park South Australia 5046

245 Sturt Road, Sturt South Australia 5047

T (08) 8375 6600 F (08) 8375 6699 E council@marion.sa.gov.au

February 2020

Dear Resident,

I'm pleased to inform you that Council has re-opened an additional 2kms of the Coastal Walkway on schedule.

The only sections that remain closed are Kurnabinna and Grey Road gullies in Hallett Cove. Diversions are in place around these areas.

In November 2019, Council endorsed a \$4.8 million plan to investigate and potentially rebuild these gullies and connect the walkway between Heron Way and the Field River.

We have committed \$2.44 million towards the plan and are seeking State Government funding of a matching amount.

We have worked to repair the boardwalk since closing 2.5kms of the 8km structure as a safety precaution in June last year.

Work has included geotechnical investigations, assessing the condition of about 560 footings, installing new timber bracing and inserting metal rods to improve stability.

Additionally, Council has developed a long-term plan to completely rebuild the structure for an estimated \$14.5 million over 10 years.

The map on the reverse of this letter shows all the sections that are now open.

We will continue to keep you updated.

If you require further information, please visit marion.sa.gov.au/coastal-walkway

I hope you enjoy the Coastal Walkway.

8 HANNA

Yours sincerely,

Kris Hanna

Mayor, City of Marion

The City of Marion acknowledges it is part of Kaurna land and recognises the Kaurna people as the traditional and continuing custodians of the land.











COASTAL WALKWAY TIMELINE

OCTOBER 2019

Sections reopened at Marino Rocks Boat Ramp and Marine Parade.

NOVEMBER 2019

Repair work to walkway continued.

Council endorsed the \$4.8 million Coastal Walkway Plan to upgrade further sections of the boardwalk. This involves rebuilding sections at Kurnabinna and Grey Road gullies, and connecting the walkway between Heron Way Reserve and the Field River.

JANUARY 2020

Council reopens more than 2kms of the Coastal Walkway

JANUARY / FEBRUARY 2020

Investigations into the details of work and costings for potential repairs of Kurnabinna and Grey Road gullies to be undertaken.